
Community Service Meeting 
October 7, 2017 

 
The Community Service Committee met at Department Headquarters on October 
7, 2017.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Payton at 10 a.m.  All 
committee members were present: Brent Webb, 1st Division; John W. Davis, 2nd 
Division; Lomac Payton, 3rd Division (Chairman); Ronald Hoffman, 4th Division 
(Vice-Chairman) and Harry A. Rahlfs, 5th Division.  The first order of business was 
to proof read the program brochure.  The next order of business was a discussion 
of practical application of the different programs within the Community Service 
Program. 
 
The Committee then greeted our newest member, Brent Webb, from the First 
Division.  The Community Service Program functions were explained to Brent and 
then he was given a tour of headquarters because this was Brent’s first time 
there.  The committee will work towards communicating the value of this 
program in the coming year. 
 
Chairman Payton adjourned the meeting around 11:00 a.m. 
 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Ronald Hoffman, Secretary 

 


